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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
DATE: August 18, 2020 
 
TO: Committee on Public Works and Infrastructure 
 
VIA: Paula Gucker, Assistant County Administrator for Community Planning,   
 Development & Public Works 
 
FROM: Hesha Gamble, P.E., PTOE, County Engineer 
  
SUBJECT: Relinquishment of Stone Cottage Lane (N0174) 
  
 
This Division received a request from the property owners referenced as TMS# 0627030101100, 
0627020102800, 0627030100200, 0627030100500, and 0627020100300 to relinquishment 
maintenance of approximately the first 1,650 SF of Stone Cottage Lane for them for use as a 
private drive.  The remainder of Stone Cottage Lane is already a private drive.  The County 
accepted Stone Cottage Lane (AKA Waldrop Ln.) into our road inventory by prescription during the 
mass acceptance on 12/06/1982. 
 
Staff is requesting Council’s approval to relinquish maintenance of the county portion of Stone 
Cottage Lane, transfer the ownership of the right of way to the adjoining property owner and a 
motion to proceed with a public hearing.   
 
 


